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       Several OECD Member countries have submitted written comments on their 
plans to implement the 1993 SNA and on the problems and opportunities this is 
expected to present.  Some countries have discussed particular aspects of the 
revised System with which they disagree while others have indicated those 
features they regard as major improvements.  Most of these substantive points 
have already been discussed in previous meetings of the Expert Group and it is 
not proposed to discuss these again just when the revision has been approved 
and finalised.  Instead, it is proposed to focus on the ways in which countries 
may organise and manage the introduction of the 1993 SNA.

Timetable and phasing

       One set of questions relates to the timing of implementation and the way 
in which changes are to be introduced.  To some extent a phased implementation 
is inevitable in so far as it is not possible for a country to implement the 
new System in its entirety in a single year.  Thus, a strategy needs to be 
worked out which may take some years to implement in full.  The kinds of 
questions that arise are the following:

       1) Which accounts and tables are to be compiled when the System is first 
          implemented?  What are the basic priorities?  How should other 
          accounts and tables be introduced?

       2) How much detail or disaggregation is needed when the System is first 
          implemented?

       3) Should changes in terminology and the subdivision of the present 
          income and outlay and capital formation accounts be introduced 
          speedily, perhaps even before, for example, extensions to the asset 
          boundary and changes to the treatment of social insurance are 
          introduced?

       4) Should priority be given to the implementation of new concepts and 
          definitions rather than new accounts or classifications?  Is this 
          feasible or desirable?

       5) Is it to be expected that the first estimates will be only 
          approximate and subject to significant revisions in subsequent years?

       6) When the System is first introduced, how many years will be covered?  
          How far back will the estimates be taken initially?  Would revisions 
          be taken further backwards later?



       7) When are revised data first expected to be available to international 
          or supra-national organisations, UN, OECD, Eurostat?  To what extent 
          is the timing of the implementation in most OECD Member countries 
          determined by EC requirements?  What data are required and when?

       8) When should the new joint UN, OECD, Eurostat questionnaire be 
          introduced?  What should it contain?

       9) How far do countries expect to utilise the complementary 
          classification or other, individual, disaggregations of the common 
          classification?

      10) Do countries expect to elaborate satellite accounts, for example, for 
          the environment and for household production in the near future?  
          What areas have priority and on what time-scale?

New sources of data

       To what extent does implementation require new data sources, new 
enquiries to be mounted and new surveys to be undertaken?  How great are the 
costs of implementation in terms of additional resources needed?  To what 
extent will lack of data, or staff, delay implementation or affect the quality 
and reliability of the revised data?

Non-implementation

       Without reopening a discussion about the pros and cons of particular 
changes, it would be useful to know which parts of the System countries do not 
intend to implement, at least in their own accounts as distinct from the data 
reported to international organisations.  For example, there are indications to 
suggest that some countries may choose to deviate from the System’s 
recommendations in respect of the treatment of certain items.  It would be 
useful to know if non-implementation is likely to be significant in some areas, 
and if so which.  Also to know whether non-implementation is likely to 
temporary as a result of lack of data, or permanent on principle.
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